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June 16, 2023 

 təməsew̓txʷ Aquatic & 
Community Centre 

Storm & Sanitary Sewer Installation 

Dear Resident or Owner, 

Please be advised that as part of the construction for təməsew̓txʷ Aquatics and Community Centre, the City of New 
Westminster will be installing new storm and sanitary services on the roads adjacent to the new facility. In order to complete 
this work, East Sixth Avenue and Glenbrook Drive will be impacted June 29 to August 4, 2023. Construction will take place 
Monday to Friday starting at 7:00 am until 5:30 pm, and Saturdays from 9:00 am to 6:00 pm.  

Phase 1 of construction will commence along Glenbrook Drive between East Sixth Avenue and Eddie Drive starting June 29 
for approximately three weeks. This section of road will be closed to traffic and parking 24/7 for the full duration of the 
project.  Phase 2 will take place along East Sixth Avenue starting July 12 for approximately three weeks with single-lane 
alternating traffic between Cumberland Street and McBride Boulevard. There will be no parking along East Sixth Avenue 
during this time. Please see work zone maps on reverse.  

For a portion of this work, the bike lane will be closed and cyclists will be required to share the road with vehicle traffic. 
Some sidewalk closures will also be required and pedestrians will be directed to use the sidewalk on the opposite side of the 
street. Traffic control personnel will be on-site during the day to assist the public in navigating the work site.  

We will endeavor to minimize disruption as much as possible. However, as with a project of this nature, some disruption is 
inevitable.  If special consideration is required, please contact the project managers listed below.   

Hours of Work 
Monday to Friday: 7:00 am – 5:30 pm 
Saturday: 9:00 am – 6:00 pm 

Duration 
June 29 – August 4, 2023 

Affected Roads 
Full closure of Glenbrook Drive between East 
Sixth Avenue and Eddie Drive. 

Single-lane alternating traffic on East Sixth 
Avenue between Cumberland Street and 
McBride Boulevard.  

Impacts/Interruptions  
Expect temporary greenway and sidewalk closures, 
and traffic delays.  

Some loud noise and vibrations related to 
construction equipment may also be experienced. 

Thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation during this important work.  Should you have any questions or 
concerns related to this work, please contact one of the following: 

Joe Jury 
Superintendent 

Hall Constructors 
604-961-7348
jjury@bdhall.ca

Jim Davidson 
Project Contractor 

Heatherbrae Builders 
604-290-5084

jimd@heatherbrae.com 

For more information on the təməsew̓txʷ Aquatics and Community Centre project, please visit youractivenw.ca 
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Phase 1 Work Zone: June 29 – July 14 
 

 
 
 
Phase 2 Work Zone: July 12 – August 4 
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